Source: http://www.usunnewyork.usmission.gov/06_392.htm
Date: December 11, 2006

USUN PRESS RELEASE #  392(06)   
March 21, 2006 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 

Ambassador Mark D. Wallace, U.S. Representative for UN Management and Reform Before the Fifth Committee, on the “Draft decision on Establishment of the United Nations Register of Damage caused by the Construction of the Wall in the Occupied Palestinian Territory,” December 11, 2006 
Mr. Chairman,

The United States has consistently opposed the creation of the UN Register of Damage as contemplated by A/ES-10/L.20. This clearly political mandate comes at a destructive time and diverts attention from practical efforts to achieving peace and security for both the Palestinian and Israeli peoples. Moreover and unfortunately, the draft decision before us today supports a resolution that goes well beyond what was requested in resolution A/ES-10/15.

The resolution called upon the Secretary-General to establish a register of damage. Now this body seeks to approve funding for a draft resolution that includes components- verification and assessment- that both further politicizes this body and costs substantial sums to all Member States.

As the report of the Secretary-General states: “The act of registration of damage, as such, would not entail an evaluation or an assessment of the loss or damage claimed.” In addition to our continuing opposition to the establishment of any Registry, my delegation strongly opposes the expansion of the mandate of the registry by the action that we are taking today. At nearly $4 million per year, with no provision for the mandate to be either reviewed or concluded this body is committing scarce financial resources- for a political statement. This action today continues to raise questions regarding the efficacy of the UN at a time when we are failing to institute reform and the world faces so many challenges that go unaddressed in this building every day.

In conclusion, my delegation voted against this draft decision because the U.S. opposes the establishment of the Registry, the expansion of the Registry’s mandate in today’s action and we reiterate our real concerns about the large and open-ended financial commitment to this politically charged mandate.

 

